
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 24 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on May 29, 2012 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:44 a.m., on May 22, 2012. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Deb Schulte , Chair 

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati (10:25 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Michael Di Biase 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 SOUTH YONGE STREET CORRIDOR STREETSCAPE MASTER PLAN 
 FILE 19.31 
 WARD 5 - YONGE STREET BETWEEN STEELES AVENUE AND BANTRY AVENUE 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated May 22, 2012, be approved; and 
 

2) That Communication C1, presentation material entitled, “South Yonge Street Corridor 
Streetscape Master Plan”, be received. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Planning in collaboration with York Region staff recommends: 

 
1. THAT the staff report and York Region presentation on the South Yonge Street Corridor 

Streetscape Master Plan, BE RECEIVED for information and discussion. 
 
2. THAT staff be directed to participate in the Implementation Strategy Team led by York Region 

to implement the streetscape master plan along Yonge Street, including a financial impact 
analysis and associated funding strategy, and report back to a future Committee of the Whole 
meeting. 
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2 RESIDENTIAL PARKING ISSUES CONSEQUENT ON THE “NEW URBANISM” 
 CITY-WIDE 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That clause 1 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Engineering and Public Works, dated May 22, 2012, be approved; 
 

2) That staff be directed to consider options 4 and 6, as detailed in the report, including but not 
limited to: 

a. The development of appropriate parking criteria; 
b. The completion of a cost benefit analysis of an overnight on-street parking permit 

system; and 
c. Further study of the impact of the legitimization of basement apartments on the 

need for on-street parking in less dense areas;  
 

3) That a report on the foregoing and related issues be brought forward for further discussion 
before the end of the year;  
 

4) That option 3 be explored for new developments and that additional lay-by and regular street 
parking be considered in new block plans and that staff report back to a future Committee of 
the Whole with various opportunities to address future parking needs; and  
 

5) That Communication C2, presentation material entitled, “Residential Parking Issues 
Consequent on the "New Urbanism", be received. 
 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works in consultation with the Commissioner of Legal 
and Administrative Services and City Solicitor, the Commissioner of Planning, and the Director of 
Enforcement Services, recommend: 
 

1. THAT this report and presentation from staff on parking issues in new residential 
communities be received; and 

 
2. THAT Council provide direction on whether any of the potential solutions to the residential 

parking issue outlined in this report should be pursued further. 
 
 
3 VISITOR PARKING PERMITS – TECHNOLOGY TO ENHANCE AVAILABILITY 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That consideration of this matter be deferred and that a report be brought forward before the 

summer hiatus on a simple, customer friendly process for visitor parking permits; and 
 

2) That the following report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and City 
Solicitor, and the Director of Enforcement Services, dated May 22, 2012, be received. 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and City Solicitor, and the Director of 
Enforcement Services, in consultation with Information Technology Services and Purchasing, 
recommend: 
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4 OTHER ITEMS CONSIDERED BY THE COMMITTEE 
 

4.1 RECESS & RECONVENE 
 
 The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recessed at 12:00 p.m. and 

reconvened at 12:37 p.m., with the following Members present: 
 

Regional Councillor Deb Schulte, Chair 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 
Councillor Alan Shefman 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Deb Schulte , Chair 
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